

Coates Primary School



Coates Primary School The Fold Coates Peterborough Cambs PE7 2BP

Headteacher: Mrs L Boucher Tel: 01733 840527 Fax: 01733 840322

E-Mail: office@coates.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.coatesprimaryschool.info

5.2.2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,

As a school we pride ourselves on the behaviour of the pupils at Coates Primary School and continue to strive to improve this. To achieve this we need to work in partnerships with all parents and it is important that everyone is clear about the expecations of pupils.

Celebrations of green or above and overall good behaviour

We will be continuing to use the traffic light system as this gives the pupils a clear understanding of their behaviour and enables teachers to celebrate pupils who remain on green or reach silver and gold. All pupils who remain on green or above throughout the half term will be presented with a certicicate in the classroom. They will also be rewarded with a class treat which is decided by the class teacher and pupils. All classes celebrate daily the children who achieve green, silver or gold in their own individual ways e.g. house points, stickers, certificates etc. In addition to these celebrations the school gives out merits, good work, headteachers awards, visits to celebrate good behaviour and work to other teachers, Golden Heart award, Coates Values Award etc.

Unacceptable behaviour

Children who do not follow the school rules may be moved to amber or red (dependent on behaviour and this is at the discretion of the staff). Any child who gets moved to red will be sent to either myself and in my absence, Mrs Saberton-Ktich, Mrs Walker or Mrs Lilley. If it is decided that a red behaviour card is issued then a letter will be sent home to inform parents of the incident and the parents and pupil will also now be required to attend a meeting after school.

All children who are given a red behaviour card will reflect on their behaviour during breaktimes and lunchtime. (The length of this will depend on the incident and will be at the discretion of either myself, Mrs Lilley, Mrs Saberton-Kitch or Mrs Walker). Internal seclusions and external exclusions may be appropriate for particluar behaviours and if you would like to know more information about these please speak to myself.

Red card

Intentionally hurting a child
Rudeness to adults
Rudeness to other children
Swearing
Spitting
Damage to school or others' property
Running around school
Threatening behaviour

The list above is not exhaustive and the sanctions are a guide to the minimum that may be implemented. All sanctions are at the discretion of the school.

All behaviours which are unacceptable are taken very seriously and the school will follow the school behaviour policy when deciding on consequences etc, as unacceptable behaviour will not be tolerated. All children have been reminded today about the expectations of being responsible for their own actions and ensuring they meet these.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Boucher Headteacher.







Together we dream, believe and achieve!